  

  EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE – 15 AUGUST 2005

PART I - DELEGATED

10.  
CONSIDERATION OF   RECOMMENDATIONS FROM THE HOUSING AND ENVIRONMENT POLICY PANEL


Summary


  

  To receive the recommendations of the Housing and Environment Policy Panel held on 19 July 2005, in relation to the following items on the agenda for the Executive Committee on 15 August 2005:-


Agenda Item 10A - Three Rivers Local Development Framework: The Core Strategy


Agenda Item 10B – Supporting People – The Current Position


Any other recommendations from the Panel will be reported at the meeting.


Item 10A - Three Rivers Local Development Framework: The Core Strategy

This matter was considered by the   Housing and Environment Policy Panel held on 19 July 2005.


The Panel agreed the following recommendations :-


 that the Executive Committee be recommended;

(1) that the objectives of the Core Strategy set out in the report from paragraph 2.6 – 2.15 be amended to read as follows,

· Balancing homes and jobs

· Protection of the Green Belt is essential

· Delivering improved and more integrated transport systems 

· Protecting and maintaining bio-diversity and landscapes

· Achieving a measurable reduction of pollution and greenhouse    


gas emissions. 

· Facilitating the provision of services and infrastructure to meet


the needs of existing and new development, to include schools,   


health facilities (working with the Primary Care Trust), the  


emergency services, and transport.

· Reduce crime rates and fear of crime through good design,  


increased police resources and improved access to training facilities provided by the Learning and Skills Council and other agencies.

· Increasing opportunities for good health through improved 

sport, leisure and open space and better access to facilities.

· A holistic approach to waste management.
(2)
and that the issues raised by the community as part of the consultation at the Rickmansworth Canal Festival in May 2005 be included in the Core Strategy. 

Item 10B - Supporting People – The Current Position



This matter was considered by the   Housing and Environment Policy Panel held on 19 July 2005.


The Panel agreed the following recommendation :-


that the Executive Committee be recommended;

that the reports presented on the Local Development Framework, Affordable Housing and supporting People all represent an increase in central government control over local councils. Three Rivers District Council must work with other local Councils in South-West Hertfordshire to ensure that central and regional plans do not override local priorities;


Background Papers


Agenda – Housing and Policy Panel 19 July 2005.
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